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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 16th October 2018

	Reference Number : 08/18


	Present
	Yes/No

	G Law (Captain)
	    Yes

	A Stevenson (Vice-Captain, Match Secretary & Linlithgowshire Rep
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	    Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	No

	A Brotherston 

	Yes

	S Watkins (Ladies Captain)

	Yes

	M Brown
	Yes

	S McKinnon
	Yes

	G Stevenson
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	P MacMillan

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : B Mackintosh
Seconded by : G Stevenson

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	7.1
	A revised Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes. 
BM will speak with Danny Russell re the outstanding electrical works to the small bar once we are satisfied that the roof issue in that area is resolved.


	     DW/
SMc/BM

	15.1
	A discussion took place regarding the reinstatement of the drinking water fountain at the 5th hole – Peter MacMillan will take this forward with Jim Fegan

	PMc

	15.1
	Time to consider the 125th anniversary of the golf club in 2020 – MB will investigate what other clubs propose to do and then report back to this Committee with a view of us establishing a bespoke sub-committee to drive this forward in the winter. This will be progressed in the November meeting.

	GL/MB

	15.1


	A discussion took place regarding the increased fee for Scottish Golf and given the committee was unanimous we have decided to write to Scottish Golf/LGA to express our dissatisfaction.

	BMc


	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 11
As at 30th September 2018
Bank 

Current Account

£7,107.85
Subs Account

£63,000.00
Net Position

£70,107.85
Due to Suppliers

£15,074.58
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£125,492.83
Purchases

          54,112.23
Opening Stock

 7,123.89
Closing stock

 6,425.00
£54,811.12
£70,681.71
Gross Margin

56.32%
Wages

-£37,843.19
Outturn Profit YTD

£32,838.52
Net Margin

26.17%


	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £23,642.70
	Noting

	4.3
	The Bank account is running well with no use of the overdraft facility. The Bank account comparison figures show that the Bank account is slightly ahead on prior year.
Bar income is up year on year with a steady increase seen on non-function days.

Circa £3k of the funds relate to the Junior Foundation.
The funds “due to suppliers” includes circa £4k for exceptional water usage over the summer.

	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	· Cumming Cup – winner Albert Morrison, runner up Ron Comber
· Maisie Mcfarlane – winner Andy and Graeme Stevenson, runner up Colin Chambers and Garry Watt

· George Aitken – winner John Halliday, runner up Scott Grieve

· Chuckles Martin – winner Derek Watson and Jim Saunders, runner up Graham Brownlee and Nicol Smith

· Norman Gilchrist – winner Nick Cumming, runner up Bill O’Day

· Medal Final – winner Willie Nisbet

Winter medals schedule posted and winter opens all available online via BRS.


	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	October Greens Report 2018

Work Completed

· Two way scarify of all greens

· Hollow core of greens at 4,5,10 and 14.

· Sand dressing of greens 4,5,10 and 14

· Hollow coring of remaining greens commenced 15th October

· Scarify all tees

· Hollow core/sand dress and seed tees at 3,4,5,7,9,10,12,15,16 and 17

· Application of fungicide to all greens

· Application of granular fertiliser to all greens, aprons and tees

· Seed scarred areas on greens at 4,5,10 and 14. 

· Clear up debris from recent Storm Ali.

· Two way rolling of greens
Works Outstanding

Turfing of worn walkway areas. This outstanding item will be completed within next two weeks.
Course Update

Greens – The four greens that were hollow cored, seeded and sand top dressed have generally recovered well. The seed has germinated in most areas with greens 10 and 14 recovering particularly well. The 4th and 5th greens still show signs of disease scarring and it will take till spring time before these greens fully recover. 

New Method - Hollow coring and sand dressing has commenced on 15th October on the remainder of greens, a new method is being trialled, where half the required quantity of sand is being applied, then brushed in, immediately followed by the remaining quantity of sand, followed by further brushing in. This method is being trialled in an effort to reduce the amount of sand residue still visible on greens during winter months. Previous method had half quantity of sand applied, followed by a second application two weeks after initial application. We will monitor results and report back on findings. 

Disease Control update: Anthranose
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Greens at 4 and 5 are still affected by this disease. The 10th and 14th have improved significantly over the past few weeks. There are also smaller outbreaks on a couple of other greens including 11. 

What is Anthracnose? - 

It is a fungal disease that rapidly kills the grass plant and unlike Fusarium disease where grass plant can recover relatively quickly following treatment. Once Anthracnose has been identified, it is generally too late, the affected grass plant will die off over a short period. The disease was first identified on the 4th and 5th greens last August 2017. During the past 10 years it has become a prevalent disease in parkland courses throughout the country. 

What causes Anthracnose?

It generally attacks Annual Meadow Grass, which is the dominant grass species on our greens. It is also more likely to be evident on South facing greens like our 4th, 5th and 14th. It is also more likely to establish itself on the greens perimeter edge, linked to excess traffic with golfers walking on/off these points and also the greens mower compacting the margins by doing a perimeter clean up cut after mowing of green. It is also linked with a deficit in Nitrogen. 

What can we do to prevent further reoccurrences?

· Laboratory soil samples have been arranged to be taken on the 4th,5th and 14th green to establish if there is any nutrient deficiency on any of these greens.

· Ensure turf is not stressed in order that it can out compete fungal attacks. 

· We will reduce significantly perimeter cuts on greens for the foreseeable future.

· Following soil analysis we may be required to apply additional Nitrogen to affected greens. 

· Monitor very closely for fresh outbreaks. 

· Seek assistance from technical representatives from our greenkeeping supply companies.

Tees: Have all been scarified and fertilised. Tees at 3,4,5,7,9,10,12,15,16 and 17 have also been hollow cored, seeded and sand dressed. Some still bare scars from the summers high temperatures, the seeding and coring will assist tees to fully recover. 

Fairways and approaches - Height of cut has increased further, now at 15mm for fairways and 12mm for approaches. 

Volunteer Thanks: Blair Saunders and Phil Foster for helping clear cores from greens. 
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Machinery Maintenance and Performance 

Our machinery has performed well over past month with no repairs required.  

Club Competitions and Heavy Rain events. 

The closing day competition was cancelled following a period of torrential rain. A number of competitors had commenced their rounds, some nearing completion. The rain was forecast and greens team had left a number of rollers and rakes to be used by members on known problem greens to clear lines of water, should there have been a requirement to do so. 

A green staff member was on site from 11:00am to assist in clearance of water on problem greens at 4, 7 and 14. Had there been a willingness, Saturday’s competition could have been completed, admittedly in very unpleasant playing circumstances.

The question the Greenstaff would have is what closes the competition, unpleasant playing conditions or unable to get unobstructed access to hole on the putting surface. Guidance would be appreciated, also should greenstaff leave equipment on greens for members to use during competitions?

Staffing 

Scott Wilkinson was delighted to accept the clubs offer of an extension to his current temporary contract.

Holidays and Operating Hours

Operating hours have now moved to 7:00 to 3:00pm
Health & Safety

No reportable incidents

Winter Programme

Confirmed this far:

· Reinstatement of surface from 3rd tee towards 15th Tee.

· Path to 2nd Tee, upgrade and include a few risers

· 1st medal tee reconstruction including construction of steps

· Remodelling of identified bunkers. ( see bunker report)

· Verti drain, greens, tees, walkway areas, fairways and rough. 

Other

New 150 yard distance marker posts have been ordered

Jim Saunders

Head Greenkeeper

15th October
· RK ONGOING 

All Greens were Deep Verti-cut in two directions.

All Greens were Slit-tined.

The 3

rd

, 4

th

, 5

th

, 6

th

, 10

th

, 11

th

, 14

th

, 17

th

 and Putting Green were Overseeded

with pure Bent grass seed.

All Greens were Fertilised with a Granular Fertiliser. 

The Tees were treated with a Granular Fertiliser. 

Patching of the Fairways with soil and seed was started. 

The low drain lines on various Fairways were topped up with sand and 

seed. 

The Greens were rolled on five occasions. 

The 11

th

 and 17

th

 Greens were sprayed with Fungicide to treat disease. 

The 14

th

 bell was temporarily repaired. 

General Course Maintenance occupied the rest of the month. 

FUTURE WORK

The Greens will be Verti-cut.

The Greens will be sprayed with Fungicide to prevent disease. 

The Greens will be sprayed with Liquid Fertiliser. 

The Tees will be patched with Soil and Seed. 

General Course Maintenance will occupy the rest of the month. 

STAFFING 

I am now on holiday and will return to work on Tuesday 22

nd

 August. 

MACHINERY  
The second-hand Cushman which we purchased from St. Andrews has 

now been delivered. I am waiting for an estimate from the Blacksmith 

along the road for the construction of a back box to fit this machine. 

The Tees Eclipse 322 had a new stub axle, bearings and an electric brake 

assembly fitted.

The Greens Eclipse 322 had new wheel bearing fitted. 

I am awaiting estimates for repairs to the rear brakes on the Iseki tractor. 

WINTER WORK

REPORT PREPARED BY

P.ORMISTON

HEAD GREENKEEPE

· WORK ONGOING 

All Greens were Deep Verti-cut in two directions.

All Greens were Slit-tined.

The 3

rd

, 4

th

, 5

th

, 6

th

, 10

th

, 11

th

, 14

th

, 17

th

 and Putting Green were Overseeded

with pure Bent grass seed.

All Greens were Fertilised with a Granular Fertiliser. 

The Tees were treated with a Granular Fertiliser. 

Patching of the Fairways with soil and seed was started. 

The low drain lines on various Fairways were topped up with sand and 

seed. 

The Greens were rolled on five occasions. 

The 11

th

 and 17

th

 Greens were sprayed with Fungicide to treat disease. 

The 14

th

 bell was temporarily repaired. 

General Course Maintenance occupied the rest of the month. 

FUTURE WORK

The Greens will be Verti-cut.

The Greens will be sprayed with Fungicide to prevent disease. 

The Greens will be sprayed with Liquid Fertiliser. 

The Tees will be patched with Soil and Seed. 

General Course Maintenance will occupy the rest of the montTAFFING 
I am now on holiday and will return to work on Tuesday 22

nd

 August. 

MACHINERY  
The second-hand Cushman which we purchased from St. Andrews has 

now been delivered. I am waiting for an estimate from the Blacksmith 

along the road for the construction of a back box to fit this machine. 

The Tees Eclipse 322 had a new stub axle, bearings and an electric brake 

assembly fitted.

The Greens Eclipse 322 had new wheel bearing fitted. 

I am awaiting estimates for repairs to the rear brakes on the Iseki tractor. 

WINTER WORK

REPORT PREPARED BY

P.ORMISTON

HEAD GREEN
	Noting



	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-
· Members bar – Outside Door emergency light out. 5 ceiling lights out, roof leak being investigated by Hugh Stewart – consideration being given to a refurbish of the roof area and change all lighting. DW to speak with HS.
· Ladies Locker Room – Emergency light out. Outside door not closing properly
· Ladies Toilet – roof leaking but dry just now
· Gents Toilet – roof leaking but dry just now
· Outside – Archway 1 light out, balcony 1 light out and main back door to be finished
· Gents locker Room – various keys/locks to be changed.

· Gents Showers – to be reinstated and tested.


	   DW/SMc

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	No report submitted.

	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted.

	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	All competitions are now complete and the trophies are away for engraving. The pink day raised £1,723 for Breast Cancer research (so far)

	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month there has been 1 Full member and 1 Intermediate member resignations.
We have obtained 2 Winter Offer, 2 PAYG and 2 intermediate new members.

	Noting

	12.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	12.1
	Function business appears to be on the increase, in particular Funeral business.

Christmas and New Year menus issued and bookings being taken with a healthy uptake already seen.
	GL

	13.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	13.1
	Review of tee marker arrangements commenced
	noting


	14.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	14.1
	Nothing further to report. 

	     noting

	15.0


	AOCB


	

	 15.1
	A discussion took place regarding the increased fee for Scottish Golf and given the committee was unanimous we have decided to write to Scottish Golf/LGA to express our dissatisfaction.

	 BMc

	16.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	16.1
	The next meeting will be the 13th November 2018 @ 6pm

	noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	G Law
	07
	08
	88%

	A Stevenson
	07
	08
	88%

	B Mackintosh
	07
	08
	88%

	S Grady
	08
	08
	100%

	D Watson
	07
	08
	88%

	P MacMillan
	04
	08
	50%

	A Brotherston
	08
	08
	100%

	S Watkins
	05
	08
	63%

	M Brown
	08
	08
	100%

	S McKinnon
	06
	08
	75%

	G Stevenson
	07
	08
	
88%



